
 
 

Newsletter Week 5 Term 4 2017      

 

On 25th October we held a special school assembly to welcome Tim Farriss, Kirk Pengilly and Garry 

Beers from the band INXS back to The Forest High School. 

Tim, Kirk and Garry are former students of The Forest High School and they were excited to visit the school and 

have the opportunity to address students as alumni of the Forest.  INXS are celebrating their 40th Anniversary 

this year along with the 30th Anniversary of their album KICK.  A TV crew from 60 Minutes was at the school to 

film the assembly and various areas of the school which were significant to the band members.  The students 

welcomed the band with a huge roar when they entered the hall.  Prior to their arrival, the students had seen a 

presentation of the band members' time at the school and viewed music videos of the band.  Tim and Kirk visited 

the science lab where they first met and they also jammed with some of our music students in one of the music 

rooms.  The band was extremely generous with their time, signing autographs and posing for many photos.  We 

hope that many of you viewed 60 Minutes on Sunday 5th November when the INXS visit to the school aired. 

 

Visit our school website for more photos of this exciting day 

http://www.theforest-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/gallery/inxs-visit-25th-october-2017 

 

 

 

http://www.theforest-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/gallery/inxs-visit-25th-october-2017


 

 

 

Hospital Visit On Monday 23rd October, Ms Cathy Thompson, Mrs Denise Wright, Mr Peter Santamaria, Miss 

Nicole Murray and I accompanied 19 of our students over to the hospital site to visit the helipad. A drone took 

photographs of the group and there should be an article in the Manly Daily soon. The photo was to celebrate the 

opening of the hospital, which will occur in one year. The view was amazing and the students had a great time. 

The photo was featured on Channel 10 News and in the Manly Daily on 31st October. 

 

     

 

     

 

Teaching Awards  Les Pitt, Janet Richards and Stephen Davies have been nominated by the school for the 

Australian College of Educators World Teachers Day Awards. They received the awards at Mosman High 

School on 26th October. Les Pitt was nominated as an Outstanding Beginning Teacher and Janet Richards and 

Stephen Davies were nominated for Leadership. 

 

       

                                 World Teachers Day Award Recipients                                Stephen Davies and Les Pitt 

 

Principal’s Report 



HSC Exams finish this week and have generally proceeded smoothly. We had some major traffic issues the 

week prior to the exam and there was a lot of concern in the community about the possible impacts on students 

traveling to school; however, the traffic has been lighter and there have been no traffic issues during the exam 

period.  Ferrovial York and RMS have been very responsive to any concerns we have raised about noise during 

the exams and work has been moved or postponed to create a quiet environment for the students. Senior 

students have conducted themselves in a very mature manner during the exams, seeking advice from their 

teachers and working in their study groups. They should reap the benefits of the work they have put into their 

students.                                     

Rosemary McDowall, Principal 

 

                        

 

 

In this report I want to make special mention of our end of Term 3 activities to say farewell to our wonderful Year 

12 student cohort of 2017. I hope that the last week of school for these students before commencing their Higher 

School Certificate will remain with them as they reflect on their years of study at The Forest High School. 

The new SRC, including new School Captains for 2018, were welcomed at a whole school assembly with the 

2017 Captains presenting 2018 badges to the worthy recipients. The students also participated in the Year 12 

Celebration Day, enjoying each other’s company on the oval and ending with a BBQ. 

 

Year 12, we wish you well and wait in anticipation to see your wonderful HSC results.                          

Cathy Thompson, Deputy Principal 

 

      

 

On the last day of term, Year 12 students and teachers were treated to a morning breakfast in our main quad. 

This was organised by Mrs Helen Emery, Year 11 Adviser, and wonderfully catered for by Year 11 students. 

Thank you so much for this grand effort. After this, all students from all year groups assembled in the school hall 

for our Year 12 Farewell Assembly. This is always an emotional event as the whole school said farewell in 

speech, performance and song to our Year 12 Cohort. 

Deputy Principal’s Report 



      

      

 

 

 

 9-10 November  Year 9 Canberra History Excursion 

 13 November  3+3 Senior Classes begin 

 15 November  Year 10 Celebration Evening 7.00pm -10.00pm 

 16 November  Trivia Night 

 21 November  Silver Ceremony 

 22 November  Year 12 Clearance & Graduation Rehearsal 

 22 November 
 School Council – 6.00pm 
 P&C – 7.00pm 

 23 November 
 Year 12 Graduation – 4.30pm 
 Year 12 Formal - 7.00pm 

 29 Nov – 1 Dec  SRC Leadership Camp 

 4 – 8 December  Year 10 Work Experience 

 5 December  Year 7 2018 Orientation Day 

 7-8 December  Year 7 Swim School 

 11 December  Year 7 Surf School 

 12 December  Presentation Night – 7.00pm 

 15 December 
 Christmas Assembly 
 Last day of Term 4 

 
Full details of all school events are available on the school calendar on the school website 
www.theforest-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
TFHS Extras 
Do you know that there are so many clubs and activities on offer at The Forest High School?  Click here for a full 
list of what’s on and where 
https://edit.pws.det.nsw.edu.au/documents/75636251/75649800/tfhs_extras.pdf 
 
 
 

Term 4 Events 

http://www.theforest-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://edit.pws.det.nsw.edu.au/documents/75636251/75649800/tfhs_extras.pdf


 
 
 
 

While the HSC examinations are taking place in the school hall, I thank the Year 7 students for demonstrating 

respect and responsibility allowing the seniors to do their personal best. When moving around the school 

everyone has been very respectful of the examinations taking place, being quiet and considerate whilst moving 

between classes, as well as taking the responsibility of moving promptly and keeping the walkways and corridors 

clear. Thanks again to the Year 7 cohort for abiding by this. 

Assessment Tasks Year 7 has also been largely focused on completing assessments and other tasks in order 

for teachers to be able to write final reports. Although end of year assessments and reports are almost complete 

the school year is not and students must continue to attend school and undertake all tasks and activities to their 

personal best. There is always still plentiful learning to take place, most of which will be required knowledge in 

Year 8 next year. 

Rollover Traditionally The Forest High School has undertaken a whole school ‘rollover’ into the new academic 

year in Week 6 after the completion of the HSC examinations, however, this year only Year 11 will be rolling into 

their new Year 12 classes and all other year groups will remain in their current year groups until the end of the 

year. Despite this, there will be timetable changes for Year 7 and other year groups in Week 6 in order for the 

Year 12 classes to obtain the teachers they will have next year so everyone will need to check their timetables 

on Sentral this weekend to be prepared for the week ahead. 

If you have any other Year 7 news you wish to be reported in the newsletter please contact me. 

Georgia Yam, Year 7 Adviser 

      

Photos from the Year 7 Christmas Craft Club which is held every Wednesday 

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Emma-Jane Reeve who was recently announced as one of three finalists in the News Local 

Young Sporting Spirit Individual Awards, in recognition of her achievements in the sport of softball. Well done 

Emma-Jane, it's wonderful to see young people pursuing their passion and achieving at this level. We look 

forward to seeing what you will achieve in the future. 

Year 7 Report 

Year 8 Report 



 

 
2018 SRC Members The newly elected SRC members have begun their work in representing out students. It's 

great to see some new members bringing their ideas to the SRC. Our members representing the Year 8 cohort 

in 2018 are Amelia B, Terence C, Nicki C, Taylor C, Akito K, Sam K, Genevieve M, and Willem S. 

World Teachers' Day Once again Year 8 supported World Teachers' Day by writing thank you cards for their 

teachers. It was an opportunity for the students to think about a particular moment or conversation with a teacher 

that has left a positive mark with them, and to acknowledge the support of their teachers. The teachers really 

appreciated reading the kind thoughts the students put down in the cards. Thank you Year 8. 

 

        

 

Wet 'n' Wild  Our end of year celebration at Wet 'n' Wild is fast approaching. We are all looking forward to a day 

of fun and relaxing after a year of hard work! Payment for this this excursion is due by Wednesday 

22nd November. Any questions or concerns regarding payment can be directed to either me or Mr Floriano. 

Amanda Walsh, Year 8 Adviser 

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

The last session for High Resolves for Year 8 will be  

held on Thursday 16th November 



 

 

 

 

A lot is happening this term in Year 9.  We have had Peer Support Training where students attended two all-day 

sessions discussing leadership and how to help new Year 7 students transition to high school. I am sure they 

can remember their own Peer Support Leaders and I hope many are applying to be one next year. I made a 

challenge to the boys of Year 9 - it was open to anyone but young men were the target, to participate in 

Movember. They are at an age that some should be able to sport a good moe and I am joining them on the 

challenge. Some have started strong and others are determined to get one by the finish line. I am so proud of 

every single one of them taking on the challenge. With Year 9 being such a difficult year and watching these 

guys work so hard, Mrs Walsh (Year 8 Adviser) and myself have organised a day at Wet 'n' Wild Sydney to 

celebrate the year. I hope that all Year 9 students are able to come and enjoy a day of fun. 

Julian Floriano, Year 9 Adviser 

 

     

     

 

Peer Support Training Year 9 had an engaging few days in Week 4 undertaking Peer Support 

training.  Students participated in activities that promoted leadership, self-reflection, assertiveness and 

cooperation.  Monday afternoon also brought out their creativity with the challenge of creating a costume merely 

out of newspaper and masking tape. The fashion show that followed was an enjoyable time for students to 

showcase their talents and have a good laugh.  Well done to Year 9 for showing respect, responsibility and 

personal best and a big thank you to the eight teachers that volunteered their time to facilitate the groups. 

 

 

Year 9 Report 



 

 

 

This term has seen the Year 10 students experience being the senior students while Year 11 and 12 complete 

their examinations.   Some of our SRC students represented the school in the opening of the new pedestrian 

walkway as well as being invited onto the roof of the new hospital. Apparently the view is spectacular!  

Global Dignity Day  Elizabeth R. and Emma D. represented the school for Global Dignity Day at Parliament 

House on 20th October along with Miss Murray. They heard an inspiring talk by Animata Conteh-Biger, first 

Sierra Leonean woman refugee on Australia and her work to help her homeland. SBS made a documentary on 

her earlier this year that can be viewed by searching for "Daughter of Sierra Leone". Following the keynote 

address the girls worked with other schools discussing the issue of dignity for all. 

      

                     Elizabeth R. and Emma D. at Global Dignity Day                Guest speaker Animata Conteh-Biger 

 

Band Tour is underway and I congratulate the many students who are representing the school and displaying 

their talents to the school in Western NSW. 

Cyber Safety Over the last few days all Year 10 students have attended digital media presentations organised 

by Ms Chaloner.  I hope the students enjoyed the presentations and were made aware of the consequences of 

posting information without thinking of the consequences.  I thank the students for their co-operation and 

exemplary behaviour during these presentations. 

Year 10 Evening of Celebration plans have now been finalised.  The students and I are looking forward to a 

fun-filled evening on Wednesday 15th November at Miramare Gardens, Terrey Hills from 7-10pm.  Parents and 

guardians are reminded that transport to and from the venue is organised by themselves. Supervision at the 

venue will be provided by teachers and venue security. 

Cupcake Stall The following week on Tuesday 21st November the school is holding a cupcake stall to raise 

money for the Kids with Cancer organisation.  Year 10 students are asked to prepare cupcakes suited to sale at 

lunchtime as well as bring some money to support this initiative. 

The Cross Roads Camp for all Year 11 students is booked for Monday 26th to Wednesday 28th March at The 

Great Aussie Bush Camp, Tea Gardens.  A note outlining the details will be sent home shortly. 

Jerseys  We will be finalising the design and orders for the senior jersey by the end of 2017 with the view to 

allowing the senior students to have their jersey for two winters. 

Year 10 Report 



Assessment Tasks  As we draw closer to the end of the year, I remind students that if they have outstanding 

assessment tasks it is in their best interest to submit those outstanding tasks to their teachers as soon as 

possible as they may impact their RoSA grades which need to be submitted to NESA shortly.  If a student has 

concerns or questions it is best to seek assistance from their teacher, myself or Mrs Nunura (Learning Support). 

Homework assistance is available on Thursday afternoons or by arrangement with a mentor teacher. 

Clare Diggins, Year 10 Adviser 

 

  

                     

 

Congratulations to Year 11 for completing the first round of HSC Examinations. The commitment and dedication 

that all students displayed was tremendous! We look forward to welcoming students on Monday 13
th
 November 

as the new Year 12 and leaders at The Forest High. As school leaders they have a crucial role in representing 

and reflecting the school PBL goals of Respect, Responsibility and Personal Best. New timetables will be issued 

and new preliminary classes will begin straight away. We know students will return to school with an enthusiastic 

and conscientious attitude. 

 

Special congratulations also go to our 2018 Leadership Team on their success in the recent elections. 

School Captains: Zali Van Der Veer and Alex Dickson 

Vice Captains: Gabriella Apostolou and Luke Geddes 

Sport Captains: Andrea Malm and Oscar McSorley 

Performing Arts Captains: Mackenzie Brown and Angus Walsh 

Environment Captains: Kandy Lee and Ryan Heaphy 

Prefects: 

Robert Buttiglieri, Lachlan Clarke, Ginger In, Marko Paunovic, Jasper Schwarz, Zane Smuts and Megan Walsh 

 

     

 

      

 

Year 11 Report 



The Induction Assembly was held on Wednesday 11th October for the incoming Student Representative Council 

members for 2018.  After an extensive election process at the end of Term 3 the new Council are brimming with 

new ideas and plans for next year.  Our 2018 Captain and Prefect body are already proving to be outstanding 

leaders - discussions are already underway for new directions for the student body.  Alex and Zali - 2018 

Captains - have a strong leadership team and the staff are looking forward to working with them. 

Looking forward to a successful year ahead for the Class of 2018! 

Helen Emery, Year 11 Adviser     

     

 

 

 

The last HSC exams were completed on Tuesday 7th November and Year 12 are now free of academic 

obligations; at least until any tertiary education commences next year. Congratulations to all Year 12 students for 

surviving the HSC (twice). 

Clearance Days Unfortunately, their obligations to the school are not fully discharged yet. The students need to 

complete the clearance process on either Tuesday 21st or Wednesday 22nd November. This involves 

returning any textbooks or other resources provided to them by the school, having their teachers from 2017 sign 

the clearance form and paying any outstanding fees. 

Graduation There will be a rehearsal for the graduation that students are expected to attend at 12 noon on 

Wednesday 22nd November. This rehearsal is important and will ensure that the graduation goes smoothly 

and is an occasion to remember with fondness and pride. The graduation starts at 4.30pm on Thursday 23rd 

November but students should arrive between 4.00pm and 4.15pm and parents attending should also arrive a 

little before 4.30pm to ensure they are seated and ready for the ceremony to start on time at 4.30pm. Following 

the graduation, the students will make their own way to Manly for the formal which starts at 7pm and is being 

held at the Novotel. I am sure the formal will be a wonderful night and live long in the memory of this fabulous 

year group. Finally, I would like to thank all the parents of Year 12 for the support I have received over the 

last six years. It has been a pleasure helping to guide your children through the potential minefield of high 

school. 

Jason Millar, Year 12 Adviser 

 

 

On the last day of Term 3 we farewelled a wonderful group of Year 12 students to their exams and their 

future beyond The Forest High School. The day started off with Year 11 students hosting a BBQ 

breakfast for Year 12 and their teachers. An opportunity for Year 11 to say thank you for the great 

mentoring and role modelling Year 12 have provided to them. 

Year 12 Report 



 

 

 

 

On Friday 13th October Year 9 & 10 Visual Arts students visited the AGNSW with Ms Livingstone, Mrs Nunura, 

Mrs Brown and Ms Thompson to view the Archibald Prize 2017 exhibition. The students enjoyed the whole 

gallery experience and represented the school in their usual exemplary fashion. 

 

.  

    

    

CAPA Report 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

      

 

Year 7 Picture Books On 19th October some of our Year 7 students along with Ms Fitzsimmons visited Frenchs 

Forest Public School to share with their students the picture books they have made for The Northern Beaches 

Hospital. These books will be used in therapeutic contexts with young and older patients during their treatment 

programs. The illustrated stories present a range of issues and experiences of trauma, loss and recovery and 

reveal the power of young minds engaged in a project that sees their work having a real impact on the health of 

the community. 

Writing Workshop On 19th October six students from Years 9 and 10, along with Ms Anwar, attended the 

Young Adult Short Story Writing Workshop at HarperCollins Publishers on Elizabeth Street in the CBD. The day 

included presentations by 'P is for Pearl' author Eliza Henry Jones and 'Remind me how this ends' author 

Gabrielle Tozer; two flourishing Australian authors who spoke of their careers and imparted students with helpful 

advice on creative writing. Students also had behind the scenes access to the book cover design process, 

marketing and sales. It was a delight to be invited to such an event at such a reputable company and treated to 

an incredible view of the city! 

 

      

English Report 



 

      

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 1st November Miss Sturley and 10 students from across Years 9 and 10 were invited to attend 

the annual L'Oreal Girls in Science Forum held at UNSW. The students attended a lecture where they heard 

from leading female scientists from a range of fields about their research and their life as a scientist. Students 

also enjoyed attending hands on workshops held at the School of Optometry and the School of Chemistry. 

 

     

Science Report 



     

                   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Opal Card - tapplng on and off at the beginning and end of each trip is one of the conditions of using a School 

Opal Card.  Please remind students to do this for each bus journey and also to have their OPAL card ready 

before boarding any bus.  The tap on and off date is used by Transport for NSW to determine demand for bus 

services.  If students do not tap on and tap off, services may be cancelled due to the lack of recorded patronage. 

Extra-Curricular 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

The RMS has installed a Kiss and Ride Zone on Frenchs Forest Road in front of the school - please see map 

below for location (marked in yellow). This is for student drop off and pick up only - no waiting is permitted 

 

 

For more information or to report any concerns, please contact Ferrovial York Joint Venture  

1800 014 307 (free call line available 24 hours)  

@ nbhcommunity@ferrovialyork.com.au  

Northern Beaches Hospital Road Upgrade, PO Box 6040, Frenchs Forest NSW 2086  

rms.nsw.gov.au/nbh 

 

 

 

 

Careers 

Road/Hospital Update 

Please note that the Year 10 Work Experience date has changed  
to Week 9 of Term 4 (4th-8th December) and the due date for  

documents has moved forward to 3pm on Friday 17th November 

http://rms.nsw.gov.au/nbh


 
 
 
 
 

   

                                      

 

 

Community Notices 
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